
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

United States Government Accountability Office

Washington, DC  20548 

 

 

Comptroller General

of the United States

 
May 2, 2005 
 
Mr. James M. Sylph 
Technical Director 
International Auditing and Assurance Standards Board 
545 Fifth Avenue, 14th Floor 
New York, NY  10017 
 
Subject: Proposed Revisions to International Standard on Auditing No. 540- 

    Auditing Accounting Estimates and Related Disclosures (Other than 

   Those Involving Fair Value Measurements and Disclosures) 

 
This letter provides the U.S. Government Accountability Office’s (GAO) comments on 
the International Auditing and Assurance Standards Board (IAASB) December  2004, 
proposed revisions to International Standard on Auditing (ISA) No. 540 - Auditing 

Accounting Estimates and Related Disclosures (Other than Those Involving Fair 

Value Measurements and Disclosures). 
 
GAO actively coordinates with accountability organizations around the world, 
and actively participates in the International Organization of Supreme Audit 
Institutions (INTOSAI), the professional organization of the national audit offices of 
184 countries. Through our international work, we strive to strengthen professional 
standards, promote best practices, provide technical assistance, leverage resources, 
and develop strategic working relationships that allow us to extend our institutional 
knowledge and experience around the world. 
 
We commend the IAASB for providing guidance on the auditor’s determination and 
documentation of misstatements and indicators of possible management bias relating 
to individual accounting estimates.  Overall, we support the proposed revisions to ISA 
540. GAO supports the requirements in the proposed revisions for greater rigor and 
skepticism in the audit of accounting estimates, including consideration of indicators 
of possible management bias.  We believe that the proposed standard could be 
enhanced in several areas to strengthen audits in both the public and private sectors.  
Our specific comments are included in the comment letter of the INTOSAI Working 
Group on Financial Audit Guidelines dated April 22, 2005. GAO has been an active 
member of the INTOSAI Working Group, and we strongly endorse the Working 
Group’s efforts to strengthen international standards and promote their use in the 
public sector.  A copy of the INTOSAI Working Group comment letter is enclosed for 
your convenience. 
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We thank you for considering our comments on this very important issue. We look 
forward to working with the IAASB and the U.S. auditing standards setting 
organizations on future issues of mutual interest to strengthen auditing standards 
globally, both in the public and private sectors. 
 
Sincerely yours, 

 
David M. Walker 
Comptroller General 
of the United States 
 
Enclosure 
 
cc:  
Mr. Kjell Larsson 
Auditor General of Sweden and 
Chair of the INTOSAI Financial Audit Working Group 
 
The Honorable William H. Donaldson, Chairman  
U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission  
 
The Honorable William J. McDonough, Chairman  
U.S. Public Company Accounting Oversight Board  
 
Mr. John Fogarty, Chair  
U.S. Auditing Standards Board 
 
 






















